
 1 

        

March 22, 2024 

WORLD WATER DAY  

          On the occasion of World Water Day, which is     
observed on the 22nd of March every year, our school   
organized a series of competitions to raise awareness 
about water conservation among students from            
classes 1 to 9. The events aimed to educate students about 
the importance of water conservation and encourage them 
to take active steps to preserve this precious resource. 
          For classes 1 to 5, a poster-making competition 
was held on the theme of "conservation of water."       
Students enthusiastically participated, showcasing their 
creativity and understanding of the importance of water              
conservation. The top three winners from each class were 
awarded prizes to recognize their efforts and creativity in 
spreading the message of water conservation. 
         Meanwhile, students from classes 6 to 9 took part in 
a PowerPoint presentation competition where they        
presented statistical data and information on the "usage 
and conservation of water at their homes, on a daily      
basis." This competition not only encouraged students to 
research and gather data but also enabled them to         
creatively present their findings. Like the poster-making 
competition, the top three winners from each class were 
recognized and awarded for their informative             
presentations. 
         The competitions concluded on a high note, with 
certificates being distributed to all participants on the 3rd 
of April 24 during the school assembly. This gesture not 
only acknowledged the efforts of the participants but also 
served as a reminder of their commitment to water      
conservation. 
         Overall, the competitions were a resounding         
success, fostering a strong motivation among students to 
preserve and conserve the elixir of life, namely water. 
Such initiatives play a crucial role in instilling a sense of 
responsibility towards the environment and promoting 
sustainable practices among the future generation. 
         We congratulate all the winners and participants for 
their efforts and commitment to the cause of water       
conservation. 

Awarded Students: 
STD I: 
1. J.R. KAYAL - I A 

2. LOHITH SAI RAM  - I A 

3. KAYAL -I B 

 

 

 

 

STD II: 
1. PAAVAI .S - II C 

2. RITHVIK V. - II A 

3. SAMMVIT HARISH  - II A 

 

STD III: 
1.SARAN R   - III A 

2. YAZHINI C.  - III B 

3. KANISHKA  - III C 

 

STD IV: 
1. SRIVATSAN M. -  IV C 

2. SUJAN P.R      -  IV C 

3. Jagan G.          -  IV C 

 

STD V: 
1. PRAJITH S. - V B 

2. ASWITH   - V A 

3. ANDRIC    - VA 

 

STD VI: 
1. M. DHANYA SRI - VI B 

2. S. ILAVENBA        - VI B 

3. ANTON IGNATIUS AMALRAJ - VI A  
 

STD VII: 
1. C. ADHAVAPRIYAN - VII B 

2. T. RAKSHANA - VII C 

3. K.T. EISHAL -     VII A 

 

STD VIII: 
1. G.S. MEENAKSHI - VIII A 

2. S.  AKSHRITHA - VIII B 

3. SUKRITI SENTHIL - VIII C 

 

STD IX: 
1. J.U. IMAYAVARAMBAN - IX A 

2. P. S. MONISHA - IX B 

3. G. RAMYA - IX A 
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April 13, 2024 

Nursery Children’s Graduation Day 

      On April 13, 2024, the 
Nursery Children’s         
Graduation Day at         
Vana Vani Primary          
Auditorium was a           
momentous occasion filled 

with joy and celebration. Commencing with the            
traditional lighting of the lamp by the Chief Guest,      
Prof. G. Arun Kumar, alongside the Principal, Vice         
Principal, and section heads, the ceremony symbolized 
the dawn of knowledge and enlightenment. A prayer song 
by the L.K.G children set a serene atmosphere, followed 
by a heartfelt welcome address from T. Lakshan dhruv of 
L.K.G. The introduction of Chief Guest Prof. G. Arun 
Kumar highlighted his distinguished career in academia, 
adding prestige to the event. The cultural performances, 
including the vibrant Rainbow Cheer Dance by LKG A 
and the energetic   Graduation Day Action Song by UKG 
A, captivated the audience and showcased the talent of 
the young learners. The felicitation of UKG A, UKG B, 
and UKG C students by dignitaries, including the chief 
guest, was a touching moment of recognition for their 
hard work and achievements. Prof. G. Arun Kumar’s    
address inspired the graduates to embark on their future 
journeys with courage and determination. The Vote of 
Thanks by P.S. Ghanya of LKG B expressed gratitude to 
all involved, culminating in a heartfelt congratulatory 
message to the graduates. The event concluded with a   
patriotic rendition of the National Anthem, symbolizing 
unity and pride. Overall, the Nursery Children’s         
Graduation Day was a resounding success, celebrating not 
only academic achievements but also the growth and      
potential of every young learner. 

PROUD MOMENT  

தமிழ் புத்தாண்டை முன்னிைட்ு ஆளுநர ் மாளிடை 
சாரப்ில்  ‘பாரதத்தத கட்டதைத்ததில் 
தமிழரக்ளின் பங்கு’ என்கிற தடலப்பில் 
நடைபபற்ற பபாை்டியில் பதிபனான்று  முதல் 
பதிடனந்து வயதிற்கு உை்பை்ை குழந்டதைளுை்ைான 
பபசச்ுப் பபாை்டி பிரிவில் ைலந்து பைாண்ை நம் பள்ளி 
மாணாை்ைன் பசல்வன்.சி .நபரன் ைாரை்்கி, 
மாண்புமிகு தமிழை ஆளுநர ் அவரை்ளிைம் 
இருந்து  முதல் பரிடச பபற்றுள்ளான்.  

April 16, 2024 

National Fire Service Day  

         On April 14th, annually recognized as National Fire 
Service Day in India, the nation pays homage to the      
courageous firefighters who made the ultimate sacrifice in 
the line of duty. This day, also known as "Martyr's Day," 
holds special significance, commemorating the lives lost 
during the tragic fire and massive explosion at Mumbai 
dockyard on April 14, 1944. In 2024, the theme for       
National Fire Service Day underscores the imperative of 
fire safety in contributing towards nation-building.        
Vana Vani Matriculation Higher Secondary School 
played a vital role, observing National Fire Service Day 
on April 16th, 2024. Demonstrations, such as those led by 
Mr. Selvakumar from IIT Madras Security Section, and 
his team, showcased the practical application of fire       
extinguishers. Through educational initiatives targeting 
students, teachers, and non-teaching staff, the event      
emphasized the critical need to minimize losses from fire 
mishaps.   
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EXAMINATION  
IX TO X STD  

        The X standard board examinations took place from 
26th March 2024 to 8th April 2024, while the IX annual 
examinations were held from 4th March 2024 to 25th 
March 2024. 

VI TO VIII STD  

       A preparatory holiday was declared for students from 
classes VI to VIII on 2nd April 2024. Extra coaching    
classes were arranged on exam days to assist slow      
learners in improving their academic performance.       
Term 3, which included Terminal Examinations, was    
conducted from 3rd April 2024 to 10th April 2024. 

I TO V STD  

       Term 3 - Terminal Examinations for classes I to V 
were conducted from 1st April to 10th April 2024. 

NURSERY TERM END ASSESSMENT 

       The Term End Assessment for Nursery students was 
conducted on 2nd, 3rd, and 4th April 2024, marking the 
completion of a successful academic term. The              
assessments aimed to evaluate the students' learning and 
development across various areas of their curriculum. 

       Following the assessments, the Nursery Graduation 
Ceremony took place on 13th April 2024, a joyful event 
that celebrated the children's achievements and marked 
the end of the academic term. After the graduation         
ceremony, vacation commenced for the children,       
providing them with a well-deserved break to relax and 
rejuvenate before the start of the next academic term. 

NURSERY PARENTS TEACHERS MEETING  

      Parents Teachers Meeting was conducted on 15th and 
16th April for the Nursery Section. 

PERUSAL  

     Perusal for Primary and Middle School was on 22nd 
and 23rd April. 

PROMOTION AND LAST WORKING DAY FOR 
THE STUDENTS 

All the students were promoted to the next classes.  
The academic year concluded, and vacation began on 
April 11, 2024. 

 

 

April 30, 2024 

BIDDING ADIEU 

          Vana Vani bid a heartfelt farewell to three          
esteemed members of our teaching faculty,                   
Mrs. Indra Raghukumar, Mrs. Sindhuja.S, and             
Mrs. Agasthiya, on the 30th of April, 2024. The farewell 
ceremony, graced by our esteemed Chairman,              
Professor S P Dhanavel, Principal Mr. M. Sathish Kumar,         
Vice Principal Mrs. Princy Tom, and the retiring teachers 
themselves, was a poignant moment for the entire school 
community. 

    Mrs. Indra Raghukumar 
was honored for her         
remarkable 36 years of 
dedicated service to Vana 
Vani. Her contributions to 
education and the positive 
impact she has had on 

countless students will always be cherished and             
remembered. 

               Mrs. Sindhuja, 
though with us for two 
and a half years, became 
an integral part of the 
Middle School. Apart 
from her teaching duties, 
she also assisted with 

technical issues, demonstrating her commitment to        
ensuring smooth opera-
tions within the school. 

        Mrs. Agasthiya, who 
filled in for Mrs. Uma 
and served for 2 years, 
played a crucial role in 
the efficient functioning 

of the Primary School. Her dedication and support were 
invaluable to the school community, and her presence will 
be missed. 

        The farewell speeches delivered by teachers from all 
sections underscored the profound impact these educators 
have had on the school and its students. Their departure 
marks the end of an era, but their legacy will endure 
through the lives they have touched and the knowledge 
they have imparted.  

        We all had delicious lunch on the last working day. 
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LAST WORKING DAY FOR THE TEACHERS 

     Last working day for teachers was April 30, 2024. 
They will report to the school on May 31, 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REOPENING DAY FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 
2024-25 

    School will reopen on 6th June 2024 for all tentatively.  

 

 

Visit our school website: vanavani.iitm.ac.in  


